[image: image1.wmf]
April 22, 2003
Page 2









15 Linum Street










Blackburn 










Victoria 3130 










22/4/03

Disability Rights Unit

Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission

GPO Box 5218

Sydney 1042

Dear Sir/Madam,

This letter relates to captioning of free-to-air television, specifically the recent joint proposal by the ABC, SBS, Network Ten, Channel Nine and the Seven Network (the “Applicants”) for a five-year exemption under section 55 of the Disability Discrimination Act.

The Applicants have outlined a proposal that does not lead to a satisfactory outcome, even if they meet their nominated (and non-binding) goals.  The five-year objective of 70% captioning levels between 6am and midnight translates to an overall captioning level of 50.6%.  In this era of 24 hour programming, this is patently inadequate.   

The Applicants also quote two barriers to greater levels of captioning, neither of them compelling.

The first of these is a lack of trained captioners. Five years is an excessive amount of time to source captioners, given the nature of their job and the amount of training required.

The second barrier is an increased financial commitment.  Sooner or later, this issue will have to be resolved - postponing it by five years will not make it go away.  Captioning of free to air television has been an issue for many years now, both in Australia and overseas, and the applicants have already had every opportunity to incorporate these financial commitments into their planning.

Another concern is that the Applicants are undertaking merely to use their “best endeavours” to achieve their chosen “minimum” goals (over the course of five years).  They should be making firm and binding commitments tied to measurable and meaningful outcomes for deaf and hearing- impaired people (most of whom are NOT paid members of the organisations that the Applicants have been dealing with).  

I believe that the request for an exemption constitutes an unreasonable and unjustifiable attempt by the Applicants to minimise and postpone their obligations to increased captioning levels, and therefore request that their proposal be rejected.  

Sincerely,
Stephen Swann



